EX PARTE OR LATE FILED

May 1, 2007

By Hand Delivery

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch

Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12™ Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: File No. SAT-MOD-20061206-00144
Dear Ms. Dortch:

On April 30, 2007, the undersigned met with Angela Giancarlo, Legal Advisor to
Commissioner Robert McDowell, to review the status of above-referenced proceeding
and the position of New ICO Services G.P. (“ICO”) on the selection of operating
frequencies for its 2 GHz MSS system.

ICO reiterated its previous statements on the record in this proceeding, reviewed
its discussions with TerreStar Networks, Inc. (“TerreStar”) in this matter, and noted
ICO’s efforts to reach an agreement with TerreStar on broader spectrum issues with
respect to their 2 GHz MSS authorizations. ICO also reviewed the milestone status of its
2 GHz MSS system.

Please direct any questions about this submission to the undersigned.

Respectfully submitted,
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Suzanhe Hutchings Malloy

cc: Angela Giancarlo

815 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Suite 610
Washington, DC 20006

202 330 4005 phone
202 330 4008 fax
web: www.ico.com



